CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANRHIAN      
LLANRHIAN COMMUNITY COUNCIL  

Meeting held on the 1st July, 2021, at 7.30 using Zoom
                                             
            Participating:  Cllrs:  Chris Prior (Chair), Paul Raymond, Anthony Daniel, John Morgan, Rob Smith, 

                                             Becky Annis.

                                   Nia Jenkins, Clerk

Apologies:      Cllrs:  Neil Prior, Brigit Thurstan

1. Minutes

The Minutes of the virtual Community Council meeting held on the 3rd June 2021, were read and approved.   Proposed by Cllr. Anthony Daniel, seconded by Cllr. Becky Annis.  
2. Matters Arising.
· Red bags for toilet facility – not received as yet.   Cllr. Brigit Thurstan has requested them again.
· New noticeboard – Cllr. Rob Smith to source one noticeboard initially.  Proposed by Cllr. John Morgan, seconded by Cllr. Paul Raymond.
· Membership of One Voice Wales – the Community Council was now a member of One Voice Wales.
3. Planning
Planning Approval Granted
PCC
20.0091/PA – Rhoslanog Cross – creation of sand school.
Planning Decision Notification
20/0918/PA – Ty Seren – proposed pair of semi-detached houses – no decision as yet.
PCNPA

Conservation Area Tree Works Application
NP/21/0363/TCA:  Brynteg, 17 Fffordd y Felin, Trefin - Sycamore - dismantle and fell young sub-
dominant tree in rear garden close to house.  No adverse comments.
4. Finance 
Payments requested:     One Voice Wales - £85.50
Proposed by Cllr. Chris Prior, seconded by Cllr.  Rob Smith.

  
 Financial information:   Baancel of current a/c - £4080.18




   Balance of Community Hall fund -  £2783.81

                                             o
      5.   Correspondence           
a)   Email from Stephen Crabb confirming that business rates are no longer due on the public toilet facility in Trefin received. 
b)   Community Link Project report for June 2021 received.

c)   PCNPA – consultation on “The Future of the PCNPA”.  Councillors to respond as individuals.
d)  Email from Helen Bowen who has had to delay vacating the room in the Pavilion.  Clerk to send another letter.
e)   Pembs County Council – “Citizen led recovery meetings – post Covid” – proposed future dates 
            received.

 f)   Pembs County Council – info on new Play Initative received.  

g)  Pembs Coastal Forum Newsletter received.

h)   PLANED – Covid response survey received.   Councillors to respond as individuals.  PLANED visited Trevin on the 23rd June.
i)   C Cllr. N Prior – Porthgain Survey results received.





j)   Speed sign – spec, case study and quote from Morelock Signs Ltd.  Councillors gave permission for Cllr. Neil Prior to go ahead with the project and apply for funding.  Other quotes are expected.   Question as to installation and cost.
       6.    Playground/Pavilion Project
              Nothing further to report.  Cllr. Chris Prior will discuss with Cllrs: Neil Prior and Brigit Thurstan.

       7.    Asset Register
              The Clerk would send a copy to all the Councillors as per the advice from the Internal Auditor.
       8.    Social Media

   Facebook – posts 14, reach 632, engagements 206, likes 410.
               Twitter – 81 followers, 168 following.
       9.    Pembs County Council Report 

   Unavailable this month.
       10.   Llanrhian Connected Community Project

   June has been an interesting month, applications have been put in to the WCVA. to try and ensure  

   future funding.    If successful the project will be more active.  The website has been launched and 
    has been well received.   It is hoped to facilitate an autumn event involving the school and to 
    stimulate and support the local community groups.   Nia was asked if the Community Council should 

    have Instagram.    She felt that this is a very visual platform and has had some success with past 
    sites so is proposing that the Community Council contribute to the Llanrhian Connected Community   

    site which would then be a Llanrhian wide platform for all to contribute to.   For next meeting.


       11.   Defibrillators  
               All checked by Cllr. Rob Smith and working. 

   Date of next meeting:  Thursday 2nd September, 2021.  Councillors will be asked which they prefer – 

   virtual or in person in future.
